
 
 

School District No. 1J, Multnomah County, Oregon 
Board Work Session of February 19, 2019 

 
INFORMAL MINUTES 

 
A Work Session of the Board of Directors came to order at 6:12pm at the call of Chair Rita Moore in the 
Board Auditorium at the Blanchard Education Service Center, 501 N. Dixon Street, Portland, Oregon, 
97227.  
 
There were present: 
 
Board 
Rita Moore, Chair 
Paul Anthony 
Scott Baily 
Julia Brim-Edwards 
Amy Kohnstamm 
Mike Rosen 
Julie Esparza Brown, Vice-Chair 
Nick Paesler, Student Representative 
 
Staff 
Guadalupe Guerrero, Superintendent 
 
 
Student and Public Comment 
 
Trypp Burnett:  student Alliance at Benson, stated that they need to be part of Benson.  The Alliance 
programs help students graduate and be successful.  Alliance facilities are lackluster with mostly high wall 
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Staff was recommending Scenario 4B for the Benson Campus:   
 
a. Co-locate Portland International Scholars
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Process/Sequence for Timeline on Enrollment and Program Balancing    
 
The firm of Flo Analytics provided a PowerPoint presentation, stating that the objectives include:  maintain 
healthy and stable enrollment at neighborhood schools; accommodate enrollment growth projections; 
serve needs of a diverse student body (race/ethnicity, language, income, gender, and special education); 
and, reduce disparities in educational outcomes.  The Guiding Values include:  equity in process and 
outcomes; access opportunities for every student; and, facilities match enrollment and program needs.  A 
timeline of the project was provided, and Board and community engagement would be offered. 
 
Director Kohnstamm stated that it did not make sense for us to postpone focus option schools evaluation 
until year two; it need to happen in Year 1.  Vice-Chair Esparza Brown concurred that focus option 
schools should be reviewed in the first year of the project. 
 
Chair Moore commented that enrollment and program balancing was an emotion item for many  
Board members who have been involved for years on the topic.  Director Brim-Edwards mentioned that 
any plan that does not move all of our students back into a middle school configuration will miss the mark; 
that needs to be prioritized as a district-wide priority.  Vice-Chair Esparza Brown stated that we also need 


